
The Haitian Project, Inc  

Update #28: What You Do for Others 

  

 Sorting food from the Colombian Red Cross into colorful cartoon character bags that were found at 

Catholic Relief Services.  The food was distributed today to the neighborhood and the students who are 

going home for the weekend to bring to their families.  Inside the bags are rice, beans, chocolate, tomato 

paste, and other non-perishables. 

 Thanks to the connections developed by Steve Keppel [’03-’04 LCS Volunteer, ’04-’05 LCS 

Director of Projects and Co-founder & Head of Economic Growth Initiative for Haiti] with the Red 
Cross of Colombia, we had ample food to share with our community near and far. We 
distributed three hundred 20 kg bags and fifty 20 kg boxes of food to those in need of support. 
We also received tons of food for the school as well. 

We are truly one America! 

 In humble gratitude, we are again thankful that Patrick Brun was able to come through to 

arrange for all the logistics and trucking to get such a large quantity of food to the school for 
distribution. 

 The colorful bags came from Catholic Relief Services. They are a little miracle in themselves. 

The first thought that crossed my mind when we were informed of the food was, "How are we 
going to distribute the food in an orderly and dignified manner?"  I had seen these bags used in 
the market place for food purchasing. But, I had no idea how to get 300 to 400 of them. To work 
on another matter, I stopped at CRS, and as I headed around the side of the office building for 
my meeting, I ran into a box. It was full of these bags--exactly what we needed. God provides.  I 
asked for the bags and the rest of the story is in the picture. 

 I also want to point out that we—staff, students and volunteers—carried these bags to the 

houses in the neighborhood and handed them directly to families, in the tradition of St. Vincent 
de Paul. There were no lines, shoving or question as to who received the food support. It was 
given to people with whom we live and work daily, in an orderly and dignified manner. I mention 



this because we had denounced a disorderly ad hoc distribution done on our street two days 
before. Those involved in the earlier distribution took notice of the order and dignity of ours. In 
fact, the leader of the other distribution came in person to state that he now understood our 
concern and criticism of what had transpired on Wednesday. Sometimes it is not just what you 
do, but how you do it. 

 It is important to note that this food is more economic assistance than simple hunger relief - as 

we have stated previously, there is no real food shortage. The supply is in place at all levels, 
from wholesale to local markets, for those who have the funds to purchase it.  This is why 
THP/LCS continues to look for ways to employ members of the community in the relief effort.  
We will be reporting on our house-building project next week.  This program produces not only 
housing, but also jobs, making a double impact. We appreciate the relief funds that have been 
donated for housing and look forward to reporting on that effort. 

 As told in our last update, parishes, schools and organizations have made a substantial impact 

in contributions.  Since the earthquake, 14 organizations,13 parishes and 15 schools have given 
to our school or our school's relief efforts.  Among our parishes, All Saints (Portland, OR), St. 
Bernard's (Newport, RI), as well as Queen of All Saints and St. John Berchmans (Chicago, IL) 
pulled resources together quickly for significant second collections and parish fundraisers. 
Energized high schoolers from Bishop Ireton (Arlington, VA), Central Catholic (Portland, OR) 
and Boylan High (Rockford, IL) have done an astounding job gathering support from friends and 
loved ones. These high schools have been in solidarity with the students of LCS throughout the 
years through school wide collections, offering the benefits from their dances, and much more.  
We're encouraged that they remain in strong support with their peers in Haiti now.  We'd also 
like to give special mention to St. Charles Borromeo Elementary School (IL) who raised twice 
the amount for schools their size and Biloxi Public Schools (MS) who came together as a district 
to raise funds.  

 

Peace, Patrick  

   

--  

To make a donation or to read our archived updates since the time of the earthquake go to 

www.haitianproject.org 

 

 

 

http://www.haitianproject.org/

